
October 08th, 2009. 

Dr. Jane Ammons 

President of Institute of Industrial Engineering 

Atlanta - Georgia 

USA 

Dear Dr. Ammons, 

In the name of the Conference Board of "the Brazilian Industrial Engineering 
Association (ABEPRO) in joint venture with the Association for the Development 
of Organizational Engineering (ADINGOR) from Spain, we would like to manifest 
our interest of hosting the liE Annual Conference in a Brazilian location in the 
near future. ABEPRO organizes the Brazilian Annual Conference yearly since 
1990; the last edition of "this conference was attended by 2500 participants. 
ABEPRO and ADINGOR representatives will be attending to the liE Cancun 
meeting in 2010, when they will present an overview of the IE Profession in Brazil 
and Spain, and contact you personally to further discuss the possibilities of 
putting together a Brazilian edition of the liE Annual Mee'l"i g. 

We are looking forward to establish joint ventures with liE i the near future. 

Sincerely, 

Luis Oni imenez 
President of ADINGOR 


